NADE National Conference 2018

Hotel/Hospitality and Giveaways/Prizes Combined Committee Update
Report 2/12/2018
Co-Chairs:  Meredith Rogan, Pipa Winchester

The hotel has been booked and the contract has been signed by NADE.  The board made a $1500 deposit for which VADE will be responsible for repaying once we are able.  

The contract outlines all of the information regarding parking, hospitality suites and meeting rooms.  

We made a visit to the hotel in 12/2017.  At that time, it was discovered that there is not a shuttle from Reagan National Airport to the hotel.  However, the airport is on the metro line and it one stop from the airport on the Orange Line.  The metro station is one block from the hotel.  There is no metro line from Dulles Airport.  However, the Silver Line Express Bus will take passengers from Dulles to the Wiehle-Reston East Metro Station and transfers can be made to the Orange Line.  Dulles is approximately 40 minutes from the hotel, there are other options of using Uber, taxi, and other non-hotel sponsored shuttles that come to the area.   Plans to have metro maps will also be provided in registration materials.  .   All transportation possibilities from hotel and directions and maps will be provided to folks to register and hopefully will be put on the website shortly.

A floor plan of the hotel meeting space was obtained and on the visit to the hotel, it was noted that NADE would have access to all meeting space on the second floor at no extra charge.   This provides ample room for breakout sessions and other meetings.   

The hotel has made FREE parking available now instead of the $30.  The only thing is that they must make their hotel reservations under the NADE block of rooms.   This is a great option as it was previously $30/night.  

The hotel contract outlines that a minimum of $15k needs to be spent on food/beverages for entire conference.  The hotel sent a pricing menu as well.    With the President’s Reception, Awards Lunch and Board Lunches, breakfasts for 3 days and afternoon snack, this should not be a problem.  Registration will absorb these costs.   We need to get meal options on the website before registration opens.     The President’s Reception will be in the ballroom as will the awards lunch.  At this time, we need to discuss if we will want the awards lunch to be buffet or plated and served.    If we decide to have it, either plated/served we need to have the ballroom free that morning and do the breakout sessions at that time or we will need 30-45 minutes out of the ballroom to allow them to set up.  If we do the buffet we can have, it set up outside the room and still have use of the ballroom.  I will defer to programming to decide how they want the schedule to go.   The restaurant is also open to us for the President’s reception and board lunch.  Additionally board lunch can be served in any of the other meeting spaces.   
Since the hotel is very close to Georgetown, there are many other food options in the area for the meals that are not included in registration.  A list of local restaurants that are within walking distance was provided by the hotel.

Hospitality Suite budget is approximately $100-$150/night per Michigan.  We are responsible for Sunday, Monday nights.  Budget should be for $300.   During the visit to the hotel, we did get a chance to view the suites that are available.  It may be a tight fit.  The hotel did offer to allow us to use one of the meeting rooms for snacks in the evenings but no alcohol is permitted in that space unless purchased from the hotel.   They also stated that in the meeting room we could only have snack type foods.  Any other types of foods would have to be purchased from them.  They said this does not pertain to suite rooms.  
We asked about a charge for hanging the flags in the ballroom.  They said they would ask, but did not think it would be a problem.   I will follow up with them about this.  

Plans are being made to have a First Timers meeting the morning of the first day to have donuts and coffee since they miss the breakfast for that meeting.  This I would say would be about $25.   There are ample spaces to have this meeting available to us.  Plans are being made to have breakout sessions for support staff/MC/Hearings/PRO.  
The hotel charges for some equipment.  DC said we could most likely use some of their equipment and possibly their IT person.  Our office has the laptop and projector.  There would be a cost for screen and microphones.  They have a podium available without cost.    I will defer this to the programming committee on those issues.   The hotel sale representative did state that we can do our own set up and if we run into any problems, there are some technical folks who can answer questions and there should not be a cost for asking simple questions.  Charges are for having them do the entire set up.  They have package pricing or ala carte.  As we decide what equipment we need we will consult with hotel.  
Door prize items are donated by other NADE chapters and brought to the conference.  Pipa will be our contact.   Baskets are also brought by other chapters as well and the Non Dues Revenue committee for NADE handles all of that.  We just have to have tables available for them.  

We will need to provide speaker gifts.  I am not sure what kind of budget we will have but something Virginia would be a nice gesture.  Based on the past conference there were 24 speakers.  It does not have to be an expensive gift, but suggestions of some VA made items will be gathered in the next few meeting so start thinking about it.  
Meredith Rogan

Additional Information Provided By Kyle Lawrence:

Planning:
The planning committee has a tentative agenda in place. This is based on the agendas from the previous meetings. We have around an hour for each session and had discussed doing breakout sessions in the afternoon for different staff groupings (support staff, etc.) depending on what is available space wise. Leon Scales the VA Director has agreed to speak to open the conference.  In addition, the agency commissioner and one of our sister agency directors are both interested in speaking. We also have Mercia Bowser out of DC who has a personal disability story confirmed, a speaker from the infant and toddler connection, and Walter Reed National Medical Center. This committee continues to reach out to potential speakers (including DDS doctors and psychologists) to speak.

Registration:

This is our priority right now. The person in charge of this committee recently left the agency so she was replaced. She is working on finding a way to set up registration for the conference that users can easily register for and sign up for the various events that we have scheduled. Once we have this in place, we will set it up on the website.

Website:

This is up and running. We are adding content as needed.

Gifts and Special Events:

Attached is the committee report Meredith Rogan put together for her committee. It is very thorough! They are doing well and working on setting up everything there.

Excursions:

Local venues are just now putting their summer schedules together, so this committee is working on reaching out to those venues and getting a range of options selected.

Thank you! Please let me know if you have any questions!

Kyle Lawrence

Training and Development Specialist

Disability Determination Services 
111 Franklin Road 
Roanoke, VA 24011 
(540)512-1986
